Holne Village Hall Management Committee

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 14th September 2021 at 7.30pm
in the Village Hall

Present: J Bellamy (Acting Chairman), C Bellamy, K Evans, M Fairman, 
Adam Nott
1 Apologies: P Bellamy, N Bellamy, M. Arden
2 Minutes: The minutes of the previous AGM held on Tuesday 11th August 2020 were approved and signed by the acting chairman.
3 Matters Arising: None
4 Chairman's report: See attached
5 Book-keeper’s  report: See attached
      6     Open forum: None
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Before making this report I would like to pay tribute to “Foggers”, “Gentleman John”, John Fogden. As we all know, John passed away in July after suffering ill health for some time. However, he was able to enjoy his ninetieth birthday in April. John was a highly valued member of the village hall committee and will be sorely missed. His gentle demeanour was valued far and wide. Rest in peace John.

When Peter wrote last August “We are now emerging and recovering, but the future is uncertain”, he couldn’t have been more insightful. It wasn’t long before the situation deteriorated again and matters didn’t really improve until the emergence of the vaccines combined with a greater understanding of the covid-19 virus. This, linked with better testing and monitoring, has resulted in a more hopeful future. There is light at the end of the tunnel, but sometimes it appears as a candle which could be snuffed at any time. 

The impact of Covid –19 on the running of the hall has been, and continues to be a challenge. To those outside of the committee it might seem simple. Close the hall when directed to do so, open it when given the all clear. The reality has been very different. Government and other body directives have often been confusing, contradictory and change with regular monotony. Add into the mix a stream of communications and requirements from the hall insurers and the running of the hall became far from simple. As a result the committee made the decision to keep the hall closed for general bookings and only opened it when allowed to do so for polling, Parish Council meetings and HVHMC meetings. Even before this could happen we had to “jump through many a hoop”. Covid – 19 risk assessments along with covid – 19 special terms of hire had to be produced along with signage and cleaning regimes. Much of what was done had to meet government legal requirements and other conditions laid down by the insurers.

Throughout the closure of the hall much has been done by members of the committee. A big thank you to Malcolm and Yvonne for ensuring the hall has been kept clean, but in addition covid safe. The latter, an onerous task which has been much more than a simple wipe over with an antiseptic cloth! Also a big thank you to Keith, whose sanity must have been tested at times, as he waded through a growing list of conditions laid down by the insurers. Also for his work on the finances, when income has been very much limited to the car park and hall draw. Clare and I worked on the Covid-19 risk assessment and the Covid-19 special terms of hire and were very grateful for the positive support and feedback from Peter, Nicky, Judy, Maggie, Malcolm and Keith. Although there have been no bookings for well over a year Nicky has continued to ensure we have people interested in booking the hall as it becomes available again. A tricky task but an essential one and much appreciated. Thank you Nicky.

Unfortunately the plant sale had to be cancelled again. However, plants were again sold outside the hall (until some thieving took place), at Hill Top and at Judy Henderson’s. Thank you Judy, Malcolm and Yvonne, Nicky and Hannah and all those who contributed to the success of this enterprise. Also to Mike and Gill at Hilltop who gave freely of their time and space. Your help is immense.  

As Judy’s name has just appeared it seems an opportune time to add a few words about Judy and her contribution to the hall committee. Sadly, but understandably, Judy has decided to step down after over twenty years serving the hall and the community. Judy has the knack of simply getting on with it. Whether it has been soup lunches, plant sales or other hall activities Judy is always there, a solid and reliable presence. Add to this her work on the gardening group, whist group and the PCC and we have someone very deserving of our thanks and admiration. Although no longer on the committee I know Judy will continue to be an ever presence in our lives. Thank you Judy.

At the time of writing we are fast approaching the reopening of the hall. From 1st September Nicky will be taking bookings again. Already Nicky has bookings for a regular yoga class and hopefully a mother and toddler group will be a feature from October.

Maggie and Lee are restarting the soup lunches. Thank you Maggie and Lee for getting this very popular and regular event up and running again. For September only it will be held on the second Friday of the month. From October it will revert to the first Friday when the hall draw will once again take place during the lunch.

Although many of the Covid restrictions have been lifted by the government we are asking those booking the hall to take particular note of the information on the booking forms relating to covid and apply a common sense approach when using the hall. This is particularly pertinent as we once again see a rise in infections and hospitalisations, with a significant rise in the West Country. 

Finally I would like to thank Clare for taking on the role of secretary, carrying out sterling work since taking over from Gilly Simpson. We are very grateful to Gilly for all of her hard work and dedication to the role of secretary and it was lovely to welcome her back, as a visitor, to our last meeting. I would also like to thank Malcolm for his ongoing dedication to the upkeep of the hall and Peter for his forethought and attention to detail as joint chairman.

The totals of monies raised can be viewed in Keith’s financial summary at the AGM on September 14th. This will give the most accurate figure.

In light of John Fogden’s passing, Gilly Simpson moving away and Judy Henderson’s retirement we now need to recruit some new members. Rebecca Scott has already agreed to join us and we look forward to welcoming her in November.

John Bellamy

Joint Chairman 
September, 2021
HOLNE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Reconciliation of Bank Account at 1st April 2021

LLOYDS BANK current account

               Balance @ 31/3/20                                           8036.13

               Plus income 2020/21                                      12087.41

               Less expenditure 2020/21                               3017.37

                                                                                      ____________

Balance as per Income & Expenditure                       17106.17

Balances/Values @ 1st April 2021

LLOYDS BANK current account                                   17106.17

CAF INVESTMENTS

             UK Equity B Account                           3580.96

             Fixed Interest B Account                    2663.01

                                                                           _______

                                                                                          6243.97

                                                                                       ________

TOTAL FUNDS                                                              23350.14

1st April 2020 to 31st March, 2021
                   INCOME

Lettings                                412.50

Fund raising                         525.00

Donations                             603.38

Parking receipts                    441.00

SHDC Grant                     10000.00

Misc                                      105.53

                                          _________

                                          12087.41

                  EXPENDITURE

Electricity                            282.00

Gas                                      235.20

Water                                  166.00

Insurance                            597.27

Cleaning                             190.00 

Maintenance                       324.40

Repairs/New Works           750.00

Misc                                   472.50               

                                        ________
                                         3017.37

Keith Evans

Bookkeeper

1st April, 2021
